
November 12, 2021 

To Whom It May Concern: 

Notice Regarding Start of Consideration of Transition to Holding Company Structure 

The Iyo Bank, Ltd. (President: Kenji Miyoshi; the “Bank”) hereby announces that it resolved at its board of directors 

meeting held today to start examining the transition to a holding company structure on the assumption that the Bank 

is able to obtain the approval of the general meeting of shareholders and the necessary approvals, etc. of the relevant 

authorities. 

1. Background to Transition to a Holding Company Structure

In establishing a corporate credo that clarifies the corporate mission and basic corporate management policies,
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and the attitude and actions to realize those, the Bank has defined “creating a bright and prosperous future for the 

region” as the meaning of its existence and “offering the best service and being worthy of people’s trust” as its 

fundamental management stance, with “rendering our best service with gratitude in our hearts” as a code of 

conduct for accomplishing these. 

Based on this corporate credo, the Bank believes in the importance of earning the unwavering trust of its 

shareholders, customers, local residents, and employees, fulfilling its social responsibilities as a regional bank, 

and contributing to the local economy while striving to improve corporate value and ensure a more sound 

management. 

In April of this year, the Bank started its Fiscal 2021 Medium-Term Management Plan in collaboration with group 

companies, setting a long-term vision to become “a corporate group that continues to create and provide new 

value.” Under this Medium-Term Management Plan, by further deepening and evolving the “Digital-Human-

Digital model”* it has been pursuing and adapting to changes in the business environment while working as a 

group to transform its business model, the Bank will strive to solve the issues facing local communities and 

customers as it aims for sustainable growth of the group and improvement of corporate value. 

To further accelerate these initiatives and promote and enhance solutions for local communities and customers, 

the Bank will transition to a new form of group management as a holding company structure, aiming to realize 

the long-term vision across the entire group. 

 

2. Schedule and Method of Transition to a Holding Company Structure 

 

Going forward, on the assumption that the approval of the general meeting of shareholders and the necessary 

approvals, etc. of the relevant authorities can be obtained, the Bank will proceed to examine transition to a holding 

company structure by October 2022. 

Notice on details regarding the timing, method, etc. of the transition to a holding company structure will be given 

once they are decided. 

 

 

End 

                                                  
* Focusing on customer service by utilizing digital technology to expand points of contact with customers and thoroughly streamline 
administrative procedures. 


